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Principal’s Report - Adam Hughes
Dear Parents and Guardians,

It has been a wonderful start to the school year at W.R. Myers High School! I want to share
a few highlights with you.

On September 15, our school joined together with D.A. Ferguson and Central Elementary
for the annual Tri-School BBQ. It was a fantastic evening of food, fun, and connection.
Thank you to everyone who came out. It’s always a great way to kick off the year as a

community.

Our students are already busy representing Myers in Volleyball, Football, Cross Country,
and Golf. We are so proud of their hard work and commitment both in the classroom and

on the field.

We also held our first School Council meeting of the year. Thank you to all the parents who
joined us. Your input and involvement help make our school stronger.

This summer, our Parent Society ran a 3-on-3 Basketball Tournament during Cornfest. It
was wonderful to see our gym full of people, and it brought lots of energy to our

community. A big thank you goes out to the organizers and volunteers who made this
event possible. We couldn’t do it without you!

As always, I am grateful for the support of our families and community. It takes all of us
working together to create the best experience for our students, and I’m excited for the

year ahead.

Sincerely,
 Adam Hughes



Athletic Director 

Hard to believe it is nearing the end of September with
this summer like weather!! But the end of summer and

the start of fall means our athletics are in full swing.

Our Golf team competed in Zones just recently.
Although none of our athletes qualified for Provincials,

they represented our school well.

Our Football team has evened up their record on the
season with two straight wins. They currently have a
record of 2-2 on the year and are hoping to keep their

hot streak going.

All our Volleyball teams have been showing great
improvement and strong play on the courts. Our grade

9 girls won the consolation at our home tournament.
While our SV boys won the consolation at the

Polytechnic Tournament. Both our JV and SV girls have
lost some tough matchups on the championship side

of playoffs in every tournament they have been in.

Our Cross Country team has been hard at work
training in this heat. They have zones in the near future

and hopefully provincials after that.



Golf
Congratulations to
our Boys Golf Team

on having a great
round at Zones at

Magrath Golf Club. 

 (from left to right)  Coach Nicole Cooney, Skyler Jensen,
Raiden Koizumi, Madix Miller, Ethan Volk & Coach Stacy

Setoguchi.



HCP UPDATE 

It is hard to believe we are already one month into the school
year at HCP! It has been wonderful to see all of our students

back now that harvest has wrapped up.

Attendance Reminder
If your child will be away from school because of illness, family
matters, or appointments, please let us know. You can always
reach out by texting 587-370-3812 or calling the school. If your

family is planning to travel south this fall or winter, please
inform us at least two weeks in advance. This helps us prepare

resources and make arrangements to support your child’s
learning while away.

Fall Supper Potluck – October 28
Thank you to everyone who joined us at the Tri-School BBQ in

September—it was great to see so many families there. Our
next major school event is the Fall Supper Potluck on Monday,
October 28 at 6:00 pm in the gym. Please bring your family and
a dish large enough to feed your household. We look forward to

a great evening of food and fellowship together!

Girls’ and Boys’ Groups
Starting this month, we will be offering girls’ and boys’ groups

for students. These groups are a chance for students to build
friendships, find support, and reflect on how their faith

connects to their daily lives. If you have any questions, please
contact Sean or Tanis.



GRAD INFO

This year’s W. R. Myers Ceremony will consist of a Cap and Gown
Graduation ceremony on Friday, May 22, 2026 followed by a Grade 12

Banquet on Saturday, May 23rd. Students who are on track for
achieving a High School Diploma, a High School Certificate of

Achievement, or a High School Certificate of Completion will be
allowed to participate in the Cap and Gown Ceremony. Graduation
Credit checks for at-risk students must be completed prior to April

1st to verify eligibility to participate in the Cap and Gown ceremony. 

In addition to students who are on-track for graduation, Grade 12
W.R. Myers students who are registered in and passing a minimum
of 10 credits each semester are welcome to participate in the Grade

12 Banquet.

Upcoming Dates for Grads:
Grad Banner Photo Day: Tuesday, October 21st

The mandatory Graduation student meeting will be at lunch in the
Gym on Wednesday, October 29th.

Grad Parent Meeting will be Tuesday, November 4th at 7:00 p.m. in
the W.R. Myers Gym.

We are currently forming our organizing committees. 
If you are interested in joining the Parent Grad Committee, please
email Nicole Cooney at nicole.cooney@horizon.ab.ca to express

your interest.
If you are interested in joining the Grad Committee (students) talk to

Mrs. Cooney or Mrs. Pulfer.

mailto:nicole.cooney@horizon.ab.ca


K&E Program

Mrs. Cooney’s Foods and Occupations Class is gaining more than just kitchen
skills — they’re building valuable workplace habits that will support them long

after high school. This unique course blends hands-on food preparation with
employability training, preparing students for success both in culinary settings

and the wider workforce.

To enrich their learning, students also take part in occasional local field trips.
Recently, the class visited Miyanaga Farms, where they got an inside look at how

potatoes are grown, harvested, and stored. Highlights from the trip included
watching potatoes stack in the storage bin, exploring the barn, and grabbing

potatoes right off the conveyor belt.

A big thank-you to Miyanaga Farms for welcoming our students and helping bring
their learning to life!















Information about FLEX



2025-2026 School Calendar

WRM School Policy 

Please click here to view our school
policies. 

https://wrmyers.horizon.ab.ca/about/policy-handbook
https://wrmyers.horizon.ab.ca/about/policy-handbook
https://wrmyers.horizon.ab.ca/about/policy-handbook


https://wrmyerstaber.itemorder.com/shop/home/

W.R. Myers school
apparel store

https://wrmyerstaber.itemorder.com/shop/home/


Text communication



REPORT AN ABSENCE

If your child is going to miss any school or
needs to leave early please notify the

office staff using one of the three options:
Phone:   403-223-2292 

Text:       587-370-3812

Email:    wrm.attendance@horizon.ab.ca

Calendar

mailto:wrmattendance@horizon.ab.ca

